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UTILITY DISCONNECTIONS DURING EXTREME COLD
“The Cold Weather Rule”

What is the Cold Weather Rule?
· The Cold Weather Rule prohibits utility companies from disconnecting gas or electric service that is necessary to operate home heating equipment (such as a furnace) due to nonpayment of a utility bill during times of extreme cold. 
· The Cold Weather Rule also offers payment options to help families avoid shut-offs and/or reinstate service during the winter.  In some cases, it requires utility companies to waive a security deposit to reinstate service during the winter.  
When does the Cold Weather Rule go into effect?

The Cold Weather Rule goes into effect every year from November 1 through March 31. Missouri's Cold Weather Rule applies to all gas and electric companies which are regulated by the Missouri Public Service Commission.  It does not apply to government owned/operated utility providers, rural co-ops, or propane delivery companies.
How “cold” does it have to be?

On any day when the National Weather Service forecasts the temperature will drop below 32 degrees during the following 24 hours, utility providers are prohibited from disconnecting service.  
What if I am elderly or disabled? 

If you are elderly or disabled, you can register with the utility provider to gain access to additional payment options. Normally, utility services cannot be shut-off for registered elderly and disabled customers who meet certain income guidelines and who make a required minimum payment.
Are there any special shut-off notification requirements prior to shut off?
Utility providers must notify customers of possible sources for financial help.  Utility shut-off notices must be mailed at least 10 days prior to shut-off.  The utility provider must then try to reach the customer 96 hours prior to shut-off and on the day of shut-off.  If the customer is a registered elderly or disabled customer, additional notification measures are required. 
What should I do if I can’t pay my bill in full and am facing shut-off?
Notify the utility provider that you cannot pay the bill in full and request a payment agreement.  If requested, provide the utility with proof of your low income.  
What can I do if I am facing an illegal shut-off?

If a utility provider attempts to disconnect your electric service on a day the rule is in effect, remind the utility that disconnection is prohibited and immediately call the Missouri Public Service Commission (1-800-392-4211) or the Missouri Attorney General (1-800-392-8222). 

How can I find financial assistance to pay my utility bill?

Call the United Way by dialing 211 or 1-800-427-4626 to locate agencies that may be able to assist you. 
Legal Services of Eastern Missouri, Inc. (LSEM), provides this educational information as a public service.  It is not legal advice.  Sometimes the laws change.  Always consult a lawyer, if you can, before taking legal action.  You may find additional legal educational materials at the websites of the Missouri statewide legal aid programs (www.lsmo.org), LSEM (www.lsem.org) and the Missouri Bar (www.Mobar.org).  Contact us by phone at (314) 534-4200.  Last updated:  November 2013
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